REPORT TO SALFORD CITY COUNCIL FROM COUNCILLOR IAN MACDONALD ON GREATER MANCHESTER INTEGRATED TRANSPORT AUTHORITY  - 

March 17th  2010

TRAIN SERVICES

· Network Rail has announced their solution to the Manchester Hub problem (now renamed the Northern Hub).   Their answer is to build a new piece of track between Salford Central and Oxford Road stations on which regular trains could travel directly between Victoria and Piccadilly. In addition new platforms would be built at Piccadilly.  The scheme, which requires Government funding of about £600 million, would enable more trains passing through Salford stations to reach Manchester Airport without changing.

· The Chair of the ITA and I have recently visited Lord Adonis, the Secretary of State for Transport, in London to press our case for more diesel units for the North West.  We received a promise of some second hand units this year with more in the following years as electrification takes place throughout the country. It seems unlikely that any new diesels will be ordered. 

· The Manchester to Liverpool line and the Manchester to Blackpool line are to be the next to be electrified in the North West. 

BUS SERVICES

· There are no major changes to Salford services planned at the moment by the local operators. 

METROLINK

· An increase in tram failures on line has cause several problems on the Eccles and Altrincham lines recently.  This has been made worse by several instances of cable theft in the Cornbrook area.

METRO SHUTTLE

· A decision about the funding of a Shuttle Service between Salford Crescent, Salford University, Salford Shopping Centre and Salford Quays is now not expected until after the General Election.

